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Important, Important, Important  

     I am sorry to report that Guy de Visme has been in hospital. Our 
best wishes to Guy who we hope makes  a good recovery, and to his 
wife Angela.  

    I attended the closure of the ôWhose Storyõ project at Wightwick 
Manor in August. This project had been running for four years and 
had been enabled by a Heritage Lottery Fund Grant. The talks and 
stalls illustrating aspects of the project were very interesting, revealing 
untold stories, hidden histories and the cultural links associated with 
the four properties involved - Wightwick Manor, Charlecote Park, 
Croome Park and Birmingham Back to Backs. An enjoyable afternoon 
and evening was had by all who came. 

     Four of the Committee accepted an invitation to Packwood House 
to hear about the developments which are taking place.  There will be 
a new visitor facility, including a café, and extended parking for cars 
and coaches. The reconstruction of the kitchen and main gardens 
which is already taking place will continue. Peter Jobling has written a 
short article about these developments which you will find towards 
the end of the Newsletter.  

      The Committee have been busy setting up the Spring programme 
and we hope you will enjoy the result of our efforts.  

                                                                                            Haydn Poulsom  

 

 

Two dates for your diary.  

 

 

 

 

 

Full details will be given in the February Newsletter  

Chairmanõs Notes 

Saturday 17th March 2012.  

Annual Lunch at the White Eagle Club, Stafford.  

Friday 27th April 2012.   

AGM to be held at 7.30 in Walton Village Hall  



Spring  Programme 2012 
January, February, March and April  

 

 

 

The cost of joining a ramble is £1.50 for members and £2.00 for visitors.  
Please meet in the designated car park at least 10 minutes before the 
walk is due to begin.  
Members are most welcome to join ramblers for lunch; just phone the 
leaders and let them know. 
 

 Colton and Stockwell Heath  6 miles    Wednesday 11th January 

Starting from  ôThe Yorkshiremanõ, Rugeley this enjoyable walk passes 
several attractive ponds and an ancient oak tree.  There are excellent 
views from the high ground and the path goes through woodland and 
along an old trackway to join the Staffordshire Way at Stockwell 
Heath.  We then pass through Colton Village and on to the Trent and 
Mersey Canal, crossing one of Brindleyõs aqueducts.  Lunch will be  
available at The Yorkshireman. 

Start: 10.15  The Yorkshireman car park, Rugeley  OS map ref 051191 
Map: OS Explorer 244 ôCannock Chaseõ 
                                  Joyce Rowe 01785 822579 or  07970 984575  
                                  Margaret Winfield 01785 822507 or 07779 872573  
 

  Around Brocton   6 miles                                Thursday 9th February 

A good stroll for a winterõs day along footpaths and tracks which are 
rarely muddy.  We begin the walk in the car park of the Barley Mow 
which has just re-opened after an extensive refurbishment, then head 
towards  Cressel Woods and Brocton. If the weather is good and views 
clear, weõll cross Tar Hill and then enter the Oldacre valley where at 
this time of year the sighting of deer is almost guaranteed. Weõll skirt 
Broc Hill  before picking up the Heart of England Way to return to the 
Barley Mow.  

Start: 10.15 Barley Mow car park. OS map ref SJ 972212 
Map: OS Explorer 244 ôCannock Chaseõ 
                                      Jean Norman 01827 289356 or 07899 957923 
 

   Rambles 



    Crows Nest to Aqualate Mere  5 miles              Thursday 1st March  

A fairly gentle walk on generally well defined paths which could be 
muddy after rain. Stout footwear is advisable. Lunch will be taken    
afterwards at the Navigation Inn, Gnosall.  
The walk follows the old railway line, then crosses the A518 and down 
a lane before turning into Aqualate Mere National Nature Reserve. We 
follow a footpath to the Mere which is the largest natural lake in the 
Midlands and is managed by Natural England.  
Start: 10.15  Crows Nest  car park. OS map ref: 806201 
Map: OS Landranger 127 ôStafford and Telfordõ 
                           Hilary and Brian Taylor 01785 242305 or 07815 555434 
 
  Lathkill Dale  5 miles                                              Tuesday 17th April                   

Starting in Over Haddon this walk takes us along the beautiful lime-
stone dale of Lathkill, up Cales Dale and onto the Limestone Way 
crossing the fields of the High Peak plateau before descending across 
fields, through farmyards, back down the dale to cross the river and 
return to Over Haddon.  
The paths are well defined but rocky in places and can be muddy at 
times. There are a couple of steep climbs into and out of the dale but 
mostly easy walking with good views and interesting wild flowers at 
this time of year. Quite a few stiles. Distance 5 miles. Ascent 300m 
(984ft) 
Start: 10.15 at Over Haddon (pay) car park.  OS map ref SK 203669 
Map: OS OL24 ôThe White Peakõ 
                                        Lesley & Rob Thompson 07879 744512 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lathkill Dale near 

Over Haddon  



 
 
Our talk in March will take place in Lichfield in the Lichfield Room of 
Wade Street Church instead of at our normal venue, St Maryõs Centre 
where making an advanced  booking has become much more difficult.  
The Lichfield Room is  an attractive venue as well as being convenient 
for the multi -storey car park which is free after 6.30pm, and is at the 
most, a 3 minute walk to the church. On leaving the multi storey car 
park at the Garrick Theatre end turn left into Frog Lane. The entrance 
to the Lichfield Room is almost opposite the Police Station.  
The cost of attending a talk including tea and biscuits is £4.00 for 
Members and £4.50 for Visitors.       

   The Earlõs Apartments                                       Tuesday 17th January   

In 2011, Patrick Lichfieldõs private apartments  and his much loved    
island garden at Shugborough were opened to the public.  Corinne 
Caddy, project development officer, gives a behind -the-scenes glimpse 
into the opening of the family rooms including anecdotes about the 
project and the life of Patrick Lichfield. She will also give a fascinating 
insight into the continuing work to open more rooms in 2012 and in 
the newly opened island arboretum. This was Patrick Lichfieldõs      
private island and is planted with 150 oak trees of different varieties. 
One of the oaks  was grown from an acorn taken from the White 
House lawn.  

Venue:  2.30pm Walton Village Hall  

                                                    Hilary and Brian Taylor 01785 242305 
 

From Coal to Climate Change                            Tuesday  21st February 

Derek Reynolds, Environmental Consultant, will talk about the actual 
and  perceived pollution problems which have made the news during 
the last sixty years. He will begin with ôsmogõ and end with climate 
change. He will explore two issues in depth, revealing what the prob-
lems really are,  how and why they occurred and how effective are the 
measures being taken to solve them.  

Venue:  2.30pm Walton Village Hall  

                                                    Hilary and Brian Taylor 01785 242305 

Talks  



Just a Few Memories 

  

   

  Inn Signs                                                               Thursday 8th  March   

Alan Rose will give an introductory talk on inn signs from Roman tim 
es through the Medieval period up to the present day illustrating how 
wide ranging were the designs.  Alan is the Secretary of the Inn Signs 
Society and is an enthusiastic speaker who will give us an entertaining 
and amusing talk.  

Venue: 7.30pm Lichfield Room, Frog Lane, Lichfield  
                                                                   Haydn Poulsom 01543 686341. 

     The Origin of Sayings.                                       Tuesday 24th April 

Ian Hingley will be giving a light hearted talk on the origin of sayings. 
It will take the form of a story which will include, the origins of forty  
sayings through the ages from the 12th  century to 1940, and audience 
participation.   We should enjoy a relaxing and entertaining afternoon.  

Venue:  2.30pm  Walton Village Hall  

                                                                   Haydn Poulsom 01543 686341.  

 

 

 

A Visit to Burghley House,  Stamford                                                      June  

    The building was started in 1555 by William Cecil, the first Lord Burghley, 
Treasurer to Elizabeth 1st,  and took over thirty two years to complete, with 
many alterations over the next four centuries. Not least of which involved 
work by Capability Brown who not only transformed the grounds but also 
had a hand in changing the look of the house both outside and in. 

    The house sits on an elevation overlooking the deer park and is                
approached through an avenue of lime trees. On arrival one might be          
forgiven  for thinking we had been dropped into a Disney film set with the 
cream stone of the house gleaming with a myriad of windows, and with its 
cupola topped turrets and numerous chimneys.  

    Visitors enter through the kitchen with its high vaulted ceiling and  inter-
esting collection of copper utensils. From here the Roman staircase 
leads to the anti ð chapel and the Chapel on the first floor. The next 
room on the tour is the Billiards Room and this is the first of many state 
rooms adorned with formal portraits of the family and other nobility.  



    As we progressed from room to room, 18 in all, each one seemed more   
opulent than the last. Some housed great beds hung with beautiful silk and 
embroidered drapes, others had magnificent furniture  with marquetry  and 
marble mosaic inlays,  many had totally painted walls and ceilings and every 
where were more and more paintings.  We were told that due to the sheer 
number of paintings collected by the 5th  Earl on his several Grand Tours, he 
changed the Long Gallery into five smaller rooms to provide more wall 
space!  The last room on this floor is the Heaven Room which has painted  

 

 

 

walls and ceilings depicting ancient mythology. In the centre of the floor is 
an enormous silver wine cooler said to be the largest in existence and weigh-
ing more than 230lbs. From here one returns to the ground floor via the Hell 
Staircase where again the entire walls and ceiling are painted with grotesque 
images depicting hell. Finally we enter the Great Hall which was originally a 
banqueting hall but in the early 19th  century one wall was lined with book-
cases. This is still an impressive room being over 60ft high and 68ft long with 
a fiddlers gallery at one end and a double hammer-beam roof. Outside in a 
small lobby were the 6th  Lord Burghleyõs trophies which he won in hurdling 
championships in the 1920õs and 30õs and at the 1928 Olympics. 

    After lunch we visited the Garden of Surprises which was essentially water 
based with fountains spouting from the ground and curtains of water falling 
down unexpectedly, and the Sculpture Garden which housed a number of 
mainly avant ð garde structures made in scrap metal but quite impressive. 

     The Heaven Room  

William  Cecil 



 All in all a most enjoyable day and our thanks go to Hilary and Brian for the 

organisation. This is one place which would certainly stand a return visit.  

                                                                                             Jean and Eric Steed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Garden of Surprises  

Sculpture Garden  

     The Heaven Room  


